
Arnold Almanac8.1 -2- 

 

Contact Information 
Rich Simpson, V.President 636-296-3451 
Jackie Howell, Secretary 314-808-5678 
Bernie Wilde, Treasurer 636-464-9256 

Museum Hours 
Dec. – April   Open Thur & Sat. 

May – Nov.    Open Thur, Fri, Sat. 

Hours are always 12 noon to 4 p.m. or 

by appointment 

Upcoming Fundraising Events  
Sept. 20-22:  Arnold Days Booth & Parade 

 

Oct. 14-16:  Ruby Tuesday meals; 20% for AHS. 

 

Oct. 19: Trivia Night at St. John’s Lutheran 

 School Gym; doors open 6:30 p.m. 

 

Nov. 3:  Annual Meeting 2 p.m. in Museum 

   Presenter Eric Smith: History of Jefferson Co. 

   Election for Vice Pres. and Treasurer for 2 yrs 

 

Nov. 9:  Mini Car Cruise on parking lot  9-4 p.m. 

    Serving breakfast pizza 9-12 for $2.00 slice 

    Serving sausage & pepperoni 12-4 $2.00 slice 

 

Dec. 7: Christmas Open House 9-4 

Dec. 8: Christmas Open House 1-4 

 

Dec. 9-11: Ruby Tuesday meals; 20% for AHS. 

 
   Ed Blattner, Public Works Director for the City of 

Arnold, holds the new mirror that was installed on 

Richardson Road across from Historic Richardson 

Cemetery.  Now, when leaving the cemetery, the mirror 

will show cars coming from the West instead of a blind 

spot. 

   Robin Hanson, Bernie Wilde represent the Arnold 

Historical Society, Ed Blattner, Michelle Hohmeier 

representing Ward 2, and Darryl Kuenzle and Josh 

Skaggs installed the mirror. 

 
 

In front of the Museum, Christopher Abele, Jr. records 

the number of feet to determine how many bricks will be 

needed to make a two-tiered landscape project for his 

Eagle Scout project. His father, Chris, left, is Boy Scout 

744 Leader and Keith Emory, right, is the Counselor. 

This project will begin Sept. 28 and be completed within 

a month.  Chris needs donations up to $1,500 to 

complete his Eagle Scout badge and the Historical 

Society will accept those donations. 

Brandt Schmitz, owner of the Arnold Professional 

Cleaners for 41 years, donated his collection of irons 

from the late 1880s to the mid-50s.  The old wringer 

washer and glass washboard were also donated.  On the 

top shelf are sock stretchers, tie stretchers, pant 

stretchers, hat stretchers and a drapery cleaning rod. 


